Elizabeth Saunderson

From: Joe Van Caster <jkvc4551@hotmail.com>
Sent: Saturday, June 14, 2025 12:15 PM

To: Elizabeth Saunderson

Subject: [External] Gilbert Avenue Parking

Hello, We have lived in Wauwatosa on Gilbert avenue for 24 years. As far as the temporary parking restriction
is concerned | believe the only reason it was done is because a fire truck could hardly get through when they
had an emergency call about two days before the signs went up. One of my concerns is when | have a
gathering at my home where are my friends and relatives supposed to park. The South side of Gilbert Avenue
is solid parked vehicles from 10:00 am till dark everyday.

If that isn't bad enough on Friday evenings someone had the bright idea to have a beer garden with music and
food trucks so there's more people yet. | wish they would at least move the food trucks off of Gilbert Avenue
so we don't have to listen the their generators running for five hours. We can't even have our doors and
windows open because of the noise. Why can't they put the food trucks in the park? | see service vehicle in the
park everyday so the food trucks should be able to go in the park.

As far as | am concerned this is not a "neighborhood park" like we were told it would be. If it was they
shouldn't have the troll in it. It should have been put somewhere where there is a PARKING LOT.

Thank you for ruining our quiet neighborhood.
J. Van Caster
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